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To: Scott Miller 


Associate Dean for Industry Partnerships and Outreach 


Ohio University 


Russ College of Engineering and Technology 


 


 
Subject:  Digital Engineering and Digital Twin Development for Advanced Air Mobility Vehicles  


 
Dear Mr. Miller, 
 
The University of Dayton Research Institute (UDRI) is pleased to support the Ohio 


University/UDRI PDAC FY2025 request for Digital Engineering and Digital Twin Development for 


Advanced Air Mobility Vehicles.  


UDRI has significant interests in advanced air mobility and the continued growth of research and 
development to support the industry’s growth across the region. As the #1 University for 
materials research, our latest research into rapid composites development is ideally suited to 
provide in-depth materials technical support to the digital efforts proposed in this submission. 
Further with the DEC housed in the Digital Transformation Center powered by UDRI, we stand 
ready to help OU’s efforts in digital project formulation and execution to support the Air Force 
efforts as well as industry efforts at the NAAMCE. The OU proposed effort is well aligned with 
the Digital Dayton vision and the efforts currently being proposed along those lines across the 
region. We are excited to be a foundational supporter of the Digital Dayton vision and look 
forward to advancing this effort and the Air Force through execution of this program. 
 
UDRI fully supports the requirement for project engineering and workforce development to be 
funded by the proposed project. 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul Henderson 
Associate Director for Business Development 
University of Dayton Research Institute 
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Leter of Support 
 
 
To:  


Scot Miller 


Associate Dean for Industry Partnerships and Outreach 


Ohio University 
Russ College of Engineering and Technology 


Subject:  Digital Engineering and Digital Twin Development for Advanced Air Mobility Vehicles  


 
Dear Mr. Miller, 
 
Woolpert, Inc. is pleased to support the Ohio University/UDRI Priority Development and Advocacy 
Committee (PDAC) FY2025 request for Digital Engineering and Digital Twin Development for Advanced 
Air Mobility (AAM) Vehicles which is focused on workforce development.  This funding request builds 
upon the ini�al airport AAM planning work we have been providing to the City of Springfield and the 
Springfield-Beckley Municipal Airport in addi�on to a separate PDAC FY2025 request for AAM 
Infrastructure planning that has been submited by the City of Springfield. 


The DDC’s PDAC vetting process seeks to establish regional priority for the funding of projects which, 
“benefit the economic development, health, education or quality of life in the region.”  The Ohio AAM 
Project will combine the resources of public and private partners to bring cutting edge Air Mobility 
innovation to Ohio.   


In addition to technical advancement, this project will benefit the community by providing the 
workforce development training required to meet next generation manufacturing requirements, which 
will positively affect the quality of life of residents in the region.   


Woolpert, Inc. strongly supports the requirement for project engineering and workforce development to 
be funded by the proposed project. 
 


 
Name: Thomas Mochty 
Title: Senior Vice President 
Organiza�on: Woolpert, Inc 
 
 





